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Principal’s Pen

We have reached the end of Term Two. A term that commenced with very few students attending school and
most students working from home on work packages. We did not get back to full attendance until Week Five.
As we are slowly coming out of the Covid 19 restrictions in Western Australia, the Phase 4 Operating Guidelines

have just been released to schools. (A copy is available on the Website and the App).

At this point from next term, commencing 22 July, parents and caregivers are allowed on school grounds but
with a two metre social distancing rule in place. This means that many of the practises that we have in place
will remain the same. The Administration Office, due to its size will be restricted to five people at any one time.
Access to the school will remain the same. Parents are welcome to drop their children at the classroom door
between 8:15 and 8:30am. Teachers will be available for meetings after school by appointment. The morning
and afternoon drop off and pick up of our students is working so well thanks to my amazing staff. Our students
enjoy having us welcome them to school when we meet them at the gate so we will continue this practice. The

end of the day pickup also seems to be working well so at this stage we are not proposing any changes.

Assemblies can now go ahead but with two metre social distancing for adults. This has posed a big problem, as
the Undercover Area would not house the students and parents in any numbers. We are therefore going to trial
Assemblies without parents and community members but we will live stream on our Facebook page so that all
family members can feel part of the assembly. The dates of the Assemblies have changed in order to
accommodate the classes that missed out last term. Therefore, a new semester planner has been prepared and
is available online and on the App. Carnivals and Interschool Carnivals are also now permitted but with two
metre social distancing for adults. This should not pose a problem as we have a fairly large outdoor area.
Swimming has | am afraid, been cancelled for this year. We are however in the process of booking our school in
for the 2021 school year.

I am very pleased to say that the Year Six Camp which was postponed has been rescheduled for the week
commencing 27 July. The Year Six students will be heading to Albany accompanied by Mrs Bell, Ms Stokes, Mrs
Pinches and Mr Mercer. The Camp facilities have been thoroughly checked out and are compliant with the
Covid 19 regulations. Ms Wildish on behalf of the Year Five students and staff organised a Cookie Dough
Fundraiser to help pay for some of the Year Five camp costs. A big thank you to all of our fantastic parents who
got on board and purchased Cookie Dough. 1096 tubs of cookie dough have been sold raising over $3,500
making this a very successful fundraiser. Kindergarten will be on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday for
Semester Two. Phase Three of Transition will commence on 31 July where our Pre-Kindergarten students get to
experience a full day of school. School Reports were emailed out at the beginning of the week if you didn’t
receive the link please let us know. The City of Wanneroo have informed us that they have installed signs to
indicate the bus parking area, these are situated at the front of the school. Please take note of the new parking
signs in order to avoid an infringement.

As we finalise Semester One, | would like to thank my amazing staff for all that they do for our students,
parents and the school. It has been a very difficult term with a great deal of stress caused to everyone as a
result of the pandemic that we have all had to come to terms with. They have all stoically maintained a very
happy demeanour for our students in order to ensure a happy, harmonious, stress free environment here at
school. It is with a great deal of sadness that we farewell Linda, our amazing Manager Corporate Services who
has won the position at the new Yanchep School. Linda will be extremely missed by us all, but we all wish her
the very best in her new role. Finally, on behalf of the staff and myself | would like to wish everyone a happy

and safe two week break and look forward to seeing everyone back on Wednesday 22 July.

Regards, Elizabeth Wildish



Around the School

Dates for your Diary Term 3, 2020

1 20 SDir 21 SO 22 23 24 2526
[students do not [students do not
L attand) attend)
2 27 28 29 30 31 1/2
Phase 3
o Transition
¥r & Camp
3 3 I | L ] Fi B/a
AUG
4 10 11 12 13 14 15/16
¥r 5 Assembly

Tuesday

Wednesday

Thursday

What’s Happening

Chinese

In the last few weeks, students from Year Three to Year Six have been busy recording a video message
to respond to the letters that were received from their respective Chinese pen-pals in Taiwan. The
students were all very excited to receive a letter and to learn about their pen-pal's family, favourite
food, drink and activities. Students also noticed some interesting cultural differences when it comes to
some food and drink items such as Bubble Tea and Fruit Sand. Do you know what they are?

Pre-Primary
What a week we have had in Pre-Primary! We have been diligently learning our
M sounds, writing sentences and reading. In Art we have been exploring warm colours
a3 with Mrs King, who loves to play with shaving cream! Our STEM unit concluded with
us designing and making a model sail boat out of different materials. Thank you to
Parents and Carers for bringing in baby photos of us and helping us do our HASS
research of where our Families come from. We wish all of our friends a well

deserved holiday!
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by 2pm at the latest.
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What’s Happening

Year One
The Year One students have been learning how to write Procedural texts in
Literacy. We did a fun hands on activity where we made
Fairy Bread together and then wrote up our procedure. The
| students thoroughly enjoyed making and eating the fairy bread! We have also
[ been learning about the reading strategy Cause and Effect. We have done lots of
fun demonstrations and group work to show Cause and Effect first hand, such as
popping balloons and breaking eggs. In Science we have been learning about
Chemical Science and how materials are changed. The students loved seeing the
demonstration of popcorn being heated, water freezing and watching chocolate
| melting.
d Year Two
| This fortnight we have been collecting data to create bar
graphs. On Thursday, our teachers had a delicious surprise for us!
We were given smarties and used the colour tallies we created to
make our graphs. In Literacy, we are really enjoying researching
| animals and writing information reports.

Year Three

gy The Year Three students have been really busy in
" .’,” ~ the classroom, kitchen and the garden! We have been learning
b about fractions, writing reviews and cooking bruschetta and

. hommus in the kitchen. When one group is cooking, the other
group is gardening. Check out our purple cauliflower!

Year Four

The Year Four students have worked extremely hard

this term in all areas and are looking forward to a well-earned rest. In
Literacy we have been looking at simple, compound and complex

sentences and have created some very interesting sentences of our own. We ,
f have been consolidating our understanding of division and have been learning B \?\'0.‘2 >

-_’A about the relationship between division and multiplication. We have been -

| researching the life cycle of the Cassowary in Biological Science, and are creating Keynote presentations
to explain the mutually beneficial relationship between the Cassowary and the plum. In HASS we

looked at Indigenous paintings and compiled a list of wonder questions about what life was like

prior to colonisation.

Year Five

In Literacy, Year Five students have been busy writing a news article on a stolen painting titled The Blue Daughter. They
have had lots of fun filming their news articles as news presenters using a variety of filming techniques. In Maths, students
have been learning to develop formulas to calculate the perimeter of a variety of shapes. They have also been using these
formulas to design and draw a house plan. In Science, students have had so much fun learning about the properties of
solids, liquids and gases and made Oobleck in an experiment to investigate its properties.

Year Six

In Literacy, we have written informative reports on a book that
we have read which we then presented to the class as a speech.
In Numeracy, we have been learning about long division and

- converting units of measurement. In Science, we had the
chance to work outside before the weather turned too cold and
wet to observe the different states of matter. Our experiment
didn't work, but we are learning that not all experiments will
work and how we can make them better.
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HOURS OF
OPERATION
Administration:
8.00am - 3.30pm
School Start Time:
8.30am
School Finish Time:

PLEASE RETURN ALL

OUTSTANDING LIBRARY BOOKS

AND HOME READERS.

READING BOOKS ARE NOW
BEING'SENT HOME
WITH STUDENTS.

School uniform is available to purchase.
Please contact Administration by phone
on 9562 8300 to make payment and
items will be delivered to your
child’s class. Thank you.

www.quickclig.com.au

« Menu available online

= o + Order lunches 24/7

+ Daily online ordering

uickClio

EveRg Wednesdag. Thudeag & FRidag

After 8:45am
orders can be

Blue Wave Café is managed by

EEETEIAS Yanchep Secondary College P&C

9562 8022

Email: info@yanchepscpnc.org

Like us on Facebook to stay up to date! www.facebook.com/yanchepscpnc/

3x Party Pies, Fruit/Vieg Cup & Drink (Bottled Water
E00mIl or Juice Popper] 55.50

Cheese Sandwich, Fruit/Veg Cup & Drink (Bottled
‘Water 00m| or Juice Popper) $5.00

Ham & Cheese Sandwich, Fruit/Veg Cup & Drink
[Bottled Watar 600ml or Juice Popper) 55.50

Hot Dog & Frozen Yoghurt [See flavours online)
56.00

Hot Dog, Fruit Cup & Drink (Bottled Water 800ml ar
Juice Popper) 55.50

Sausage Roll & Frozen Yoghurt [See flavours online)
$6.00

Sausage Roll, Fruit/Veg Cup & Drink {Bottled Water
600ml or Juice Popper] $6.00

Toasted Cheese Sandwich, Fruit Cup & Drink [Bottled
Water &00m| or Juice Popper) $5.00

Toasted Ham & Cheese Sandwich, Frult Cup & Drink
(Bottled Water 600ml or Juice Popper) 56.00

Chicken & Salad Sandwich 56.00

Ham & Salad Sandwich $6.00

Egg & Salad Box with Mayonnaise 55,50

Frozen Yoghurts (Rich in Calcium, Protein,
Probiotics, Gluten Free & 98% Fat Free) Flovours

subject lo change, please check online menu 53.00

Butter Chicken & Rice 56.00
Chicken Cheese Burger 56.00
Chicken Cheese Mayonnaise Toasted Sandwich 55.50
Chicken Fried Rice 55.00
Homemade Burger w/ Salad 56.00
Macaroni Cheese $4.50

[Party Pies x 3 53.50

Spaghetti 55.00

Sweet Chilli Chicken Wrap $6.00
Toasted Cheese Sandwich 53.00
Tomato Sauce Portion _30c

Vegetarian Burger & Salad 55.00

Water 600m| 52.00
Choc Chill 52,50
Strawberry Chill $2.50

Harvey Fresh 100% Apple & Blackcurrant Juice
450m| $3.50

Harvey Fresh 100% Apple Juice 450ml 53.50

Harvey Fresh 100% Orange luice 450m| 53.50

QC
N 4
QuickCliQ

All orders are placed online
www.quickclig.com.au

- MENU 15 SUBJECT TO CHANGE DEPENDING ON PRODUCE AVAILABILTY -
- DAILY ORDERING CUT OFF TIME IS5 B:45AM - ORDERS CAN BE PLACED AFTER 8:45 BY CALLING 9562 B022 -
Blue Wave Café is managed by Yanchep Secondary College P&C Email: info@yanchepscpnc.org
Like us on Faceboak to stay up to date! www.facebook.com/yanchepscpn
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Tracey's Horse Riding (Lancelin)
Exciting news! | am now offering overnight
camps again as from July holidays. Camps
will run both weeks Monday- Friday but
numbers of over night boarders will be
limited to social distance accordingly .
Week 1 Monday July 6 th - Friday 10 th
Week2 Monday July 13 th - Friday 17 th
Catering for beginners and riders with
Horses and ponies to suit .Taking children
from 5- 16 yrs. Instructor is experienced
& qualified with wwee, first aide and
police clearance. All meals are home
cooked & inclusive in the price. Day
consists of 2 ridden lessons, theory, lots of
hands on experiences and an evening
activity . Children may attend 1 day
through 5 but spots are limited
Ph 0417182200 for more information and
hookings Tracey Coussens
|

) Lessons on your school campus for convenience

> Prices are 30%+ cheaper than traditional external lessons

> Structured curriculum achieves results for students!

 Exciting performance opportunities — helping build confidence!

) Studies support wider learning benefits from instrumental music

- Math and computers (University of California), English (University

of Kansas study), fine motor skills (Harvard Medical School) and
increases in overall IQ (University of Toronto)

P:1300 362824 E: admin@primarymusicinstitute.com.au www.primarymusicinstitute.com.au

TRY SOMETHING NEW

THREE
CLASS
PASS

17 CLASSES / Week
7 DIFFERENT STYLES

July School Holiday Program

bloo

d

Fremantle Prison Tour

Round House Celebrate NAIDOC Week| Gotta CatcLEm Alll

Silent Disco Grand Cinemas

Wear your party clothes
Dance away at our
Bloom Disco with fun
beats, neon head bands
and glow sticks. We will

old dance off
tournaments with prizes
for the winner. Face
Painting and an
all-round Rockin’ Day!

Laser Tag

Heading out to a
top-secrét location
with Bloom Jindalee to

In the afternoon Children

will be particié)ati_ng ina
range of Mad Scientist
activities

. Followour

Let’'s go on an exciting
adventure and learn
about Perth’s History as
we explore the jail built
in the 1850s. ildren
will take part in an
interactive tour with a
special guide then enjoy
a picnic lunch in
Fremantle.

Strike or Spare?

Bloom Jindalee and
Yanchep are headin
to the super vibran

and exciting new zone

owling Joondalup.
o can knoc

all ten pins down

and win a prize?

Journey on social media?
@bloomyanchep o @Bloom Early Education Yanchep

activities. il

Today we will be learning
about NAIDOC week
dream time stories, dot

art, throwing boomerangs,

flower press, taste testing

Backyard camp out. Let’'s
set up the tents, roast
marshmallows and make
damper enjoying
the outdoors

Jungle Gym
Experience a range of
exciting, style circuit

in groups and kept on the
move constantly, with
obstacle courseés that

involve jumping, climbing,

swinging, rotating and
somersaulting. It will be a

great work out and tons of

fun at the same time.

ren will work

How many can you
catch? Today we will
be off on an adventure
of Pokemon Hunting at
Yanchep National Park
BBQ Lunch provided

Bounce!

Visit Currambine Cinemas
for a movie of the
children’s choice

If the Cinemas are closed
We will have a movie day
at the centre, Projector,
speaker, comfy cushions
snacks. Ninja Warrior
Obstacle course in the
afternoon

Winter Wonderland Party

Bounce away at
Perth’s best tramg:ohne
venue. Learn the
fundamentals of

movement to
freestyle athletes

taking on our
Xpark adventure
challenge course.

Come and join us for
a range_of art and
craft acfivities and turn
our OSHC room into
a winter wonderland.
We will be baking
treats and celebrating
the end of term with
friends

Visit our website!?
bloomearlyeducation.net.au




